

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

April 19, 2018

TO:

Council Members

FROM:

Melanie Bachman, Executive Director

RE:

**DOCKET NO. 482** - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility on town-owned property behind Lyman Memorial High School located at 917 Exeter Road, Lebanon, Connecticut.

The Connecticut Siting Council has scheduled a public field review for this matter on May 1, 2018 beginning at 2:00 p.m. at the Lyman Memorial High School, 917 Exeter Road in Lebanon. Parking is available at the rear of the school. The site is in a wooded area 250 feet from the parking area, boots are recommended.

A public hearing is scheduled for May 1, 2018 beginning with an evidentiary session at 3:00 p.m. and a public comment session at 6:30 p.m. at the Lebanon Fire Safety Complex - Community Hall, at 23 Goshen Hill Road in Lebanon.

c: Secretary of the State
Parties and Intervenors (via e-mail service)
BCT Reporting LLC (via e-mail service)
Pryme Tyme Entertainment (via e-mail service)

MB/rm/cw

